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This
book is representative of a fraction of what we have learned over
the
years in various countries around the world. We study various
things
related to human resource development in various countries to
understand the problems, solutions, and forms of perfect education
for our students.  We also study issues related to food because
food
has an important relationship with health, namely adequate
nutrition
and human energy sources. Health and including food are important
factors in building human capital. We found many food problems in
various countries including developed countries. A very popular
issue
related to labor. 



 





This
book presents a small part of our study in 22 countries on 5
continents in this book we focus on looking globally to see
comparisons between countries by vectoring human variables and the
performance of the agricultural industry for each country. We
conduct
qualitative studies to understand the problems in each country we
visit and study so that we can provide solutions or suggestions
that
might be a solution for the country where we live and study.
Sometimes the solution is a collaboration between countries.
Because
we find that every country, whether developed or developing
country,
has strengths and weaknesses and has the potential for beneficial
collaboration. To understand globally and comprehensively or in
aggregate, we use quantitative studies with official data from the
world bank. Both qualitative and quantitative have their own
strengths and weaknesses because they have different points of
view.


 





Best
Regards

Dr.
Eny Lestari Widarni and Benjamin Drean 
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Agricultural
technology continues to develop from time to time (Drean &
Bawono,2021). Even in a number of countries, development is very
fast
and has implemented the internet of things to increase productivity
in the agricultural sector. The country in Asia that is currently
growing rapidly in China. The country which has a population of 1.4
billion people has been able to produce food commodities to meet
the
needs of its citizens. China is indeed far more innovative in the
agricultural sector than other countries. One of China's advantages
is the application of appropriate technology. In China,
agricultural
mechanization is modern. Harvest using a harvester, it's common
everywhere in China. China's advantage is appropriate technology
that
is effectively utilized by farmers.


 





Apart
from China, a country in Asia that is quite advanced in agriculture
in Thailand. This country has succeeded in developing a variety of
fruit seeds that have been worldwide. Thailand is very prominent
with
the development of seeds. So they develop the seeds very well. They
have their own research site for seeds.


 





The
agriculture sector in Vietnam. Recently, it has become a topic of
discussion. Vietnam is known to stand out in terms of productivity
because its farmers are very diligent and diligent. Vietnam, more
prominent from the aspect of productivity because Vietnamese
farmers
are extraordinarily diligent, diligent. Vietnam has learned to grow
coffee in Indonesia, now Vietnam's coffee productivity is 100
percent
or twice Indonesia's (Tempo,2015).


 





Indonesia
also has several superior food commodities in the international
arena. One of them is oil palm which currently occupies the top
position in terms of productivity in the world (Li et al,2021). In
addition, Indonesia's coffee and chocolate production has occupied
the third position in the world. Local rice production is also in
the
third position after China and India. Indonesia's largest palm oil
production in the world. Rubber, Indonesia is number two after
Thailand. Indonesia's coffee and chocolate production is number
three
in the world. Indonesia's rice production is number three after
China
and India. However, in Indonesia, the abundant amount of rice has
not
been able to meet the needs of the Indonesian population which has
reached 270 million people. The problem is that Indonesia's
population is 270 million people so that the goods produced are not
enough for the Indonesian people themselves. Thus, opening a large
new planting area outside Java Island must be done. Otherwise, it
won't be enough.


 





In
2020, Indonesia initiates to build synergies and collaborations
between countries and between businesses in the Asian region to
build
agricultural independence and food security. Because the role and
position of Asia in global agricultural production is very large.
So
that collaboration, in addition to building the food security of
Asian countries as well as ensuring the availability of world food.
One of the major challenges of agriculture today is the issue of
land
availability. On a macro level, the agricultural sector is the
largest contributor to GDP in Asia and is a strategic part of
meeting
Asia's food needs. However, along with industrial development and
climate change, agricultural land in the Asian region continues to
shrink. Agricultural land shrank by 44 percent. This condition
threatens Asian food production. 822 million people on earth are
still in food insecure conditions. Of these, 517 million people
(62.89 percent) are in the Asia and Pacific region. In Indonesia,
the
shrinkage of agricultural land occurs significantly every year.
almost 120 thousand hectares of land change function every year in
Indonesia.(ADB,2019).


 





In
Indonesia, apart from land shrinkage, there are five other
agricultural problems. The first is the land ownership of farmers
which is only 0.2 hectares on average and the condition of the land
is already damaged. The second, the capital aspect. Third, the weak
management of farmers. Fourth, the lack of mastery of technology
and
innovation. And, fifth is post-harvest handling. The general habit
of
farmers in Indonesia who are often talkative in planting is a
problem
in itself. They are often lazy to plant crops that are high in
price
in the market. This is often detrimental to farmers in the long
run.
This is also related to the weakness in managing supply and demand
for commodity prices so that at certain times the prices that are
being harvested always fall due to excess supply.


 





Many
farmers in rural areas in Asian countries depend on selling the
agricultural products they produce to support their families.
However, these traditional agricultural lands are now being taken
over by large agricultural businesses, for example, oil palm
plantations in Indonesia, Malaysia, and Thailand. In many parts of
Asia, especially developing countries in Asia, they face the
problem
of barren land, limited supply of seeds, and various other factors,
which are obstacles to successful agriculture. As a consequence, it
is the cause of poverty for many farmers in developing countries.
Advances in agricultural technology can improve land conditions,
simplify the cultivation process and increase crop yields, but, as
it
turns out, technology does not always bring immediate luck to
farmers. Agricultural developments can increase yields but
sometimes
come at the expense of the so-called balance of life. The poor
farmers are mostly just trying to support their families and save a
little. They are not able to use new technology, and it is these
people who usually lose land, then move to cities and become
laborers. This condition does not only occur in Asia but also in
various countries in the world, including Europe, especially during
the first industrial revolution. In parts of Asia, road
infrastructure problems hinder farmers' ability to sell their
crops,
whereas transportation is a key component of agricultural
development. So, even though the harvest is abundant, farmers
cannot
sell their crops and reap profits. However, as it turned out, there
was another problem. What is common in the Southeast Asia region,
while the commercialization of agriculture is widespread, is that
land expropriation is frequent, so that many people lose their land
to agricultural businesses. This creates a problem.


 






Covid 19
Pandemic and Agriculture in Asia


 





The
Covid-19 pandemic affects human life in all sectors, including
agriculture, including the sectors affected by this pandemic. Not
only in Indonesia, but other countries in Asia are also
experiencing
the same thing. This pandemic emerged starting from Wuhan, China,
where a virus thought to be from an animal attacked humans. Then
this
virus spread all over the world. From the beginning of a health
crisis, the spread of this virus has become an economic crisis and
could become a security crisis.


 





Malaysia
itself to implement Lockdown to prevent the spread of the virus
more
widely. As of July 10, 2020, the total number of cases was 8,696,
8,511 recovered and 121 died. Meanwhile, Indonesia did not dare to
implement a lockdown because the impact of the lockdown on the
economy was very large. As of July 9, 2020, there were 68,079
cases,
31,585 recovered and 3,359 died. Although the impact of the
pandemic
on health is enormous, given the very fast spread of the virus,
Indonesia still does not dare to adopt a lockdown, instead of
implementing large-scale social restrictions in several areas. This
step is considered to be able to help reduce the spread of the
virus
very quickly. Meanwhile in Laos, as of August 3, 2020, there were
20
cases and 19 recovered. As a small country in the middle of other
countries such as Thailand and Vietnam. While Thailand, as of
August
3, 2020, there were 3,317 cases, 3,142 recovered and 58 died. The
country known as the White Elephant was very hard hit by the
pandemic
because the country relies a lot on its source of income from
tourism, where during this pandemic the number of tourists has
greatly decreased. And another impact that is felt is the decline
in
product exports. Another Asian countries affected by this pandemic
are the Philippines, as of August 3, 2020, there were 85,486 cases,
26,996 recovered and 1,962 died. Although this country has
implemented a previous lockdown, it turns out that the number of
cases is still increasing a lot (OECD,2020).  To cope with the
economic impact of the pandemic, Malaysia and Indonesia issued
economic stimulation. As in Malaysia, economic stimulation in the
form of tax relief is a key strategy in improving the post-pandemic
economy. In this program there are efforts to empower the people,
increase business and stimulate the economy. Meanwhile, Indonesia
issued two stimuli, the first of which focused on the economic
sector
that could drive business, especially tourism and accommodation.
The
second stimulus focuses on fiscal and non-fiscal programs to
support
efforts to export and import products that can help overcome
Covid-19. Many countries in Southeast Asia depend on agriculture
for
their economy, because with tropical climate conditions,
agriculture
has great potential. The emergence of this pandemic has disrupted
agriculture in Southeast Asia.


 





As a
sector that is part of the economic development of Southeast Asia,
agriculture has an important position, when something causes this
sector to be unhealthy, the impact will be felt by many people.
Agriculture Post the Covid-19 pandemic shows that there are several
obstacles that occur. In Malaysia, the impact of the pandemic on
agriculture is a decrease in the number of workers, supply chain
damage, difficulties in selling agricultural products, export bans,
and restaurant closures. Meanwhile in Indonesia, the pandemic has
had
more of an impact on increasing input prices, disrupting supply
chains, and decreasing demand for certain agricultural products,
especially tertiary products. Meanwhile, in the Philippines,
agriculture is affected by the supply chain from farmers to
consumers, plus the lockdown. The conditions in Laos are not much
different, where the impact of this pandemic is in the form of
reduced demand for farmers' products, limited distribution, and
increased prices of rice and meat. For Thailand, the most felt
impact
on the agricultural sector is the reduction in exports of
agricultural products, even though exports are an important part of
agricultural development in this country.


 





There
are several strategies or efforts that have been implemented to
help
the agricultural sector affected by the pandemic, of course, each
country is different. The system of government affects the type of
program or effort created. In Indonesia, the Ministry of
Agriculture
has made several programs, namely the provision of staple food,
mainly rice and corn for the entire population, acceleration of
exports of strategic commodities (swallow's nest, palm oil, coffee,
cocoa, pepper, nutmeg, ginger, and others) to support economic
sustainability. , socialization of officers to prevent the
development of the coronavirus, creation or development of farmer's
markets in each province, optimization of local food, coordination
of
logistics infrastructure, utilization of e-marketing, as well as
labor-intensive programs so that agricultural development targets
are
achieved and the community directly receives cash funds. Meanwhile,
in Malaysia, programs to save agriculture include the establishment
of a food security committee, providing assistance on economic
stimulus packages, updating automation and digitization-based
systems, developing the future of agri-entrepreneurs for young
people, increasing e-commerce in agricultural and food products,
and
increasing partnership with the private sector. The impact of the
Covid-19 pandemic is felt by all sectors, including agriculture.
The
majority of countries in Southeast Asia still rely on the
agricultural sector as one of the contributors to the country's
economy. The negative impact felt by the agricultural sector in
several countries in Southeast Asia is relatively the same, namely
disruption of supply chains and rising input prices. These two
impacts can be fatal if there is no policy to overcome them. Each
country has its own uniqueness, so the treatment of the
agricultural
sector is different. Focus on emergency and long-term strategies
need
to be done so that the impact of this pandemic can be handled
optimally (Roy et al,2021).
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The
agricultural sector budget including subsidies is the largest in
the
European Union's financial plan. But the economic requirements in
different countries differ greatly. The European Union is very
concerned about the plight of its farmers, who are the biggest
beneficiaries of the Common Agricultural Policy (CAP). Basically,
this policy regulates direct subsidies for farmers' income.
However,
CAP is not free from criticism and controversy. The bombastic
budget
is considered less effective for equitable distribution of farmers'
welfare and protecting the environment (Kiryluk-Dryjska &
Baer-Nawrocka,2019). The impact of CAP on the agricultural industry
in developing countries has also been questioned. Food shortages
became one of the toughest trials facing Europe after its economy
was
devastated by World War II. Strategic cooperation in agriculture
began to be planned along with the formation of the European
Economic
Community or the forerunner of the European Union through the Rome
Agreement in 1957. At this historical moment, the six founding
countries of the European Economic Community, namely West Germany,
France, Italy, the Netherlands, Belgium, and Luxembourg, designing
a
single market system or Common Market to free the movement of
capital, goods, and services, as well as labor in the European
Economic Community. The Joint Agricultural Policy or CAP was
officially launched in 1962. Its main goal is to meet the food
needs
of European people while creating a better standard of living for
its
farmers (Jones et al,2012).


 





Initially,
CAP focused on government intervention in controlling food
commodity
prices, namely by guaranteeing high standard prices (above world
market prices) for European agricultural products. If farmers fail
to
sell their products in the market, the government will buy their
commodities and store them in warehouses or export them. At the
same
time, farmers are supported by sizable export subsidies, given that
the commodity is highly-priced within Europe but sold cheaper on
the
international market. As a result, farmers are encouraged to
produce
more agricultural products and processed livestock.


 





in
1986, a surplus of agricultural commodities in Europe was
inevitable.
There is a total of millions of tons of excess butter, milk, beef,
wheat, up to 300 million gallons of unfit for consumption fermented
alcohol, which was once popularly known as the “lake of wine”.
Behind the chaos in the implementation of the CAP at that time, the
excessively high budget was also in the spotlight. In 1985, for
example, the allocation of funds for CAP reached 74 percent. of the
total budget of the European Union, which at that time still
consisted of 10 countries. Since then the CAP budget has been
tightened and a number of reform measures have been taken (Norton
et
al,2014). Since 1992, the price protection system has been slowly
abandoned. In exchange, farmers are compensated in the form of
direct
payments. Then, in 2003, the CAP was designed to be more
market-oriented: the payment system based on the volume of farm
produce began to be shifted to subsidies per area of agricultural
land. The obedience of farmers to protect nature and the welfare of
their livestock is also a prerequisite for receiving direct
assistance.


 





Along
with the accompanying reshuffle, CAP has become more mature. There
are at least three important substances in modern CAP, namely
direct
payments, market regulations and village development programs.
Direct
payments to farmers are the main feature as well as the biggest
component in the CAP. According to the European Commission, farmers
need to be supported by the government because their incomes are
below the average salary for workers in the European Union.
Reflected
from the data for 2007-2016, the income of European farmers is less
than 40 percent of the total average income of workers from other
industrial sectors. In 2017, the European Parliament's Research
Service reported that smallholders are the socio-economic group in
rural or suburban areas most vulnerable to falling into poverty,
alongside ethnic Roma and women. It is undeniable that the farming
tradition is full of risks. Farmers need large amounts of capital,
such as tractors or agricultural machinery, irrigation systems,
fertilizers and pesticides or other high-cost eco-friendly schemes
(Augère-Granier, 2017). 



 





The
agricultural sector is also vulnerable to losses due to pest
attacks
and dependence on seasons and weather. Farmers are still confused
by
trade liberalization and the uncertainty of market commodity prices
due to fluctuating supply and demand. Compensation in the form of
direct payments is considered to be able to guarantee the welfare
of
farmers, as policy makers in Brussels have formulated it in the CAP
so far. Each member of the European Union has the authority and
flexibility to regulate how the CAP is distributed, the amount of
compensation and the requirements for the area of​agricultural
land. Direct payments cannot be disbursed if the amount is below
100
to 500 euros or if the area of agricultural land is less than 0.3
to
5 hectares. Only active farmers who have productive land are
allowed
to apply for subsidies every year. As reported by the European
Commission publications, farmers can access direct payments through
mandatory schemes (basic payments per hectare, incentives for
environmentally friendly agriculture, allowances for young farmers)
plus options (eg subsidies based on the amount of production
produced). Or, for farmers whose land is not too large, they can
follow the Smallholder Scheme. The amount of direct assistance for
this scheme is determined by each country, but the amount does not
exceed 1,250 euros (European Parliament,2015). During 2014-2020,
around 408 billion euros were allocated to 28 member countries,
including the United Kingdom. This means that the CAP budget almost
reaches 38 percent of the total EU spending. The share for CAP is
also the largest, even above socio-economic programs. At least 71
percent of the CAP budget is allocated to farmer subsidies. How is
the realization of CAP spending in one year? Throughout 2018, 41
billion euros were disbursed as direct payments (France was the
largest recipient of the quota, followed by Spain, Germany and
Italy). Then, 2.7 billion euros was used to finance market
regulations, such as government intervention in stabilizing
commodity
prices. Meanwhile, the village development agenda received 14.3
billion euros.


 





The
European Commission noted some progress with regard to the
implementation of CAP programs between 2016-2017. For example, in
rural areas, the poverty rate fell from 26 percent to 24 percent,
while the percentage of the labor force rose from 66 percent to 68
percent. The area of organic agricultural land is also reported to
be
increasing, from the initial 11.9 million hectares or 6.7 percent
of
the total agricultural land area to 12.6 million hectares.
Agricultural areas that support biodiversity have also increased
from
11.1 million hectares to 11.4 million hectares. Ammonia gas
emissions
from agricultural activities were also successfully curbed, from
3.6
million tons in 2015 to 3.61 million tons the following year.
However, activists and academics seem disappointed with the impact
of
CAP's performance on environmental sustainability and farmers'
welfare. In 2019, the agro-ecological advocacy agency SlowFood. and
a
number of environmental organizations are asking the European
Parliament to change their agricultural systems to be more
sustainable. Similar requests were made by a group of animal
conservation organizations, including the European Ornithologists
Union and Butterfly Conservation Europe. This organization cites a
study that states that the bird population decreased by more than
55
percent on agricultural land in mainland Europe between 1980 and
2015. At least 3,600 scientists support the recommendations made in
the scientific study “Action needed for the EU Common Agricultural
Policy to address sustainability. challenges" (2020). One of
these studies recommends compensation for assistance to be adjusted
to the performance of farmers in practicing environmentally
friendly
agriculture, transfers based on land ownership per hectare or
production quantity. The payment system per land area ownership is
indeed problematic. Apart from being criticized, it does not
inspire
the love movement. According to data from the European Commission
in
2015, it was found that 80 percent of the direct subsidies were
received by 20 percent of farmers who own 100-500 hectares of land,
while the remaining 20 percent of the funds were given to k 80
percent of small farmers whose land area is mostly under 5
hectares.


 





CAP's
direct subsidies in 2015 were more likely to support areas whose
agriculture was relatively prosperous. As a result, CAP actually
exacerbates the wage gap between rich and poor farmers. The study
suggests, among other things, that subsidies for regions whose
incomes are above the EU median wage are diverted to a biodiversity
strategy, or to develop green agriculture among smallholders who
need
more support. Behind the various demands for CAP's reforms to be
more
inclusive and pro-environmental, in essence, CAP remains a
protectionist policy system. CAP aims to meet food needs in the
European Union while maintaining the prosperity of its farmers, or
in
other words, reducing dependence on imports. Through the subsidy
system, CAP always encourages EU farmers to continue to produce
more,
the excess of which can always be exported. It also has an impact
on
the agricultural activities of countries outside the European
Union.
Free trade agreements have so far encouraged developing countries
to
open their markets for European surplus production.” Farmers in
developing countries who are unable to compete with products
supported by the European Union are finally faced with the risk of
being excluded by unfair competition.


 





In
addition, the European Union is known to like to import soybeans
and
their processed products for animal feed. Still quoted from the
GRET-Coordination SUD report, the intensive livestock model in the
European Union has partly contributed to increasing the expansion
of
soybean farms in South American countries, such as Brazil and
Argentina. The allocation of land to meet local food needs in
developing countries is also automatically reduced. In short, the
changes brought about by the CAP regulation on agricultural
activities in the European Union will have an impact on
agricultural
and food security in other parts of the world. The allocation of
CAP
funds for the period 2021-2027 reached at least 356 billion euros,
smaller than the quota for the previous period. The United
Kingdom's
exit from the European Union has contributed to the decline in CAP
funds because they no longer contribute to the common budget.
Despite
the fact that CAP's budget tends to decrease over time, the amount
is
still significant. This means that for the European Union, the
agricultural and food sectors are still the mainstays that are
worth
fighting for. CAP's expensive budget “not only for 10 million
farmers” but also “for 450 million people” living across the
EU.


 





Five
countries in Europe, namely Poland, Romania, Italy, Spain, and
France, are countries where two-thirds of the total farmers in all
of
Europe live (Maican et al,2021). Countries in Eastern Europe are
the
biggest contributors to the conversion of the peasant profession.
Even so, the concentration of farmers in eastern Europe is still
the
largest in Europe. In Poland and England, farmers' incomes in this
decade recorded an increase. Meanwhile, in countries that set the
single euro currency, namely Denmark, Italy, Ireland, and the
Netherlands, farmers' incomes are decreasing. Most parts of the
world, and perhaps also in Europe, of course, will face water
problems in the next few decades. Agriculture is one type of
activity
that is greedy for water. So that environmental sustainability is
the
main thing that needs to be considered.


 





The
environmental scheme seems to be important because it becomes a
bonus
that must be paid to farmers so that they participate in more
environmentally friendly programs. Each state must provide at least
20% of EU direct payments for it. The goal is for the agricultural
sector to receive additional funding if they exceed the values set
in
basic climate and environmental standards. The new rules have been
the subject of fierce debate because many Eastern European
countries
are afraid of losing EU funds if the number of farmers
participating
in environmentally friendly programs is not sufficient.


 





Large-scale
greenhouses in the Netherlands are no longer using chemical
pesticides. With the greenhouse method and technological
developments, agriculture in the Netherlands is able to increase
the
productivity of growing vegetables by 28%, reduce energy use by 6%,
and reduce chemical fertilizers by 29%. The Netherlands, a country
of
windmills with an agricultural land area of only 17,960 (sq. km.),
but able to export 90.3 (billions of euros) worth of agricultural
goods, the second largest after the United States in 2018. European
food, where the main products include, horticulture, milk, meat,
fruit, and vegetables. Strange indeed, a country with a third of
its
territory below sea level, with a population density of 1,300 (per
square mile), almost no availability of land and other resources
for
large-scale agriculture, is even able to develop agriculture that
is
friendly to farmers, and industrially profitable. One of the
successes of Dutch agriculture is technology. The Netherlands is
able
to develop agricultural technology in accordance with the
characteristics of the region. Dutch agriculture relies on
greenhouse
technology and precision agriculture, which enables them to grow
with
efficient inputs to produce more productive outputs (Goverment of
The
Netherlands, 2018). The main agricultural areas in the Netherlands
are not as conspicuous as agriculture. Dutch farming with a
greenhouse model was developed in canals in rural areas where the
area is more than 175 hectares. With that, more than half of the
land
area in the Netherlands is used for agriculture and
horticulture.


 





One
of the reasons for the Dutch to excel in the food sector is the
bitter experience after the 2nd world war. The Netherlands had
experienced a famine known as the "Dutch hunger winter",
which claimed more than 20 thousand lives, at the end of the German
occupation. After that, the Netherlands developed greenhouse
technology as an application for agricultural development to meet
food needs. Now, Westland is one of the areas in the Netherlands
that
is the basis of agriculture with 80% using the greenhouse method
with
high technology. With the development of this model, the
Netherlands
is able to export vegetables, onions, potatoes, tomatoes, peppers,
chilies, and other superior products with a value of up to 6
billion
(Euro) per year. Although its natural potential is very limited, it
can be said that the Netherlands has become an agrarian country of
Europe. One of the lessons from agriculture in the land of tulips
is
a clear direction of agriculture, namely agriculture for food
fulfillment, and the development of technology that is suitable for
space, natural conditions to maximize the potential of existing
resources, namely greenhouse technology so that it can effectively
and efficiently spur productivity.


 





Over
the last 60 years, Germany has been able to increase its income
from
agriculture on a large scale. Agriculture in Germany has a big role
in German society. Agriculture in Germany is not only a provider of
food, but also protects the environment and European farming
culture.
Modern technology has greatly increased the harvest volume. In this
country synonymous with bread, more than half of Germany's
territory
is used for agriculture that produces the basic ingredients of
bread.
Plants and grains are the most important plant products, they are
all
used to make about 300 types of bread.


 





In
2018, the European Union's (EU) proposal to reduce agricultural
subsidies and provide concessions for countries under the Common
Agriculture Policy (CAP) drew criticism from France, which called
the
move an unreasonable move. The emergence of the CAP proposal is
part
of a new and larger EU budget, to spark competition among member
states over how they fill the funding space that was lost after the
UK left. The EU Commission said in order to cut costs and promote
other policies, aid provided to farmers would shrink to 365 billion
euros in 2021-2027. This figure is down 5% from CAP's current
budget.


 





France,
which is the largest recipient of the CAP budget, said the proposal
was unacceptable and stressed that it was only a starting point for
negotiations. The French Minister of Agriculture and Food said the
drastic, massive and even cuts were "absolutely unreasonable".
The pruning poses a risk to the livelihoods of the farmers and has
serious implications for their incomes. France could not accept the
decline in the income of the farmers. In the proposal, which must
be
approved by all member states, EU countries must limit subsidies to
large-scale agriculture or apply different payments depending on
the
scale of the farm and the remainder distributed by member states to
small and medium-sized farms. The EU Commission proposed a limit of
60,000 euros for large farms. The average farmer in all member
countries will not experience a cut in direct payments if this is
managed properly. The EU Commission would also like to apply more
requirements to these direct payments, with the bulk of the funds
devoted to green action and environmental and rural development.
The
proposal, which was put forward to give more freedom and space to
member states, has received strong criticism from farmers' unions
because it is seen as an attempt by the EU Commission to return to
the old CAP concept. Farmers in all agricultural sectors, from
dairy
products to grains and sugar, have suffered from sharp declines in
income in recent years due to the global supply glut.
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Agriculture
is one of the important elements for a country. Without the
agricultural sector, a country will depend on other countries. By
farming, the state can produce raw materials commonly used by many
people, such as rice, cotton, vegetables, and so on. American
agricultural technology has advanced again since the 19th century
when many new machines and technologies were invented. Agriculture
there is increasingly developing machines and technologies that are
found are also used to increase yields and agricultural
quality.


 





Such
as the application of biology to grafting plants, so that the fruit
yield is better than the parent plant. Land science is useful for
managing agricultural land and regulating irrigation systems. So,
technological advances make agriculture even more advanced.


 





Most
agricultural land in America is planted with corn, hay, and wheat.
The main agricultural land is used to produce fiber foods. Today,
the
United States is one of the largest exporters of agricultural
products in the world.


 





Commodities
are complete and of very good quality. Starting from vegetables,
fruits, chicken pieces, beef, milk, to tobacco and seeds.
Agricultural equipment in America is very modern. In America,
tractors can function as towing other tools, such as hoeing
machines,
fertilizing, sowing seeds, cutters, and harvesters.


 





In
fact, some tractors can power other machines. The main crops that
American farmers produce are wheat, soybeans, rice, cotton, and
tobacco. Most of these agricultural products are exported abroad.
Advances in agricultural technology there have improved the
packaging, processing, transportation, and marketing systems of
agricultural products in America.


 





 The
progress of agriculture in the United States (US), especially in
the
field of grain crops such as corn, soybeans, wheat, sorghum, and
rice, cannot be separated from consistent government policies and
support for farmers. Policies and support are provided and enjoyed
directly by farmers with the main objective of keeping agricultural
businesses attractive, profitable, and farmers avoiding the risk of
loss under any circumstances. With these policies and support
agricultural activities in the US can continue to develop and
compete
in international markets.


 





One
of the US policies to promote agriculture is to hold a Farm Bill.
Farm Bill is a product of US legislation that is passed by the US
Congress every 5 years. This Act allocates a budget to assist
farmers
and programs in the US agricultural sector, including direct cash
assistance to farmers (direct payments), agricultural estate
development, and international marketing (Parks et al,2019). Farm
Bill which was passed on June 18, 2008, is valid until 2012 and
replaces the previous Farm Bill, namely Farm Bill 2002. Farm Bill
2008 or better known as The Food, Conservation, and Energy Act of
2008 includes 15 programs including commodity price and income
supports, farm credit, trade, agricultural conservation, research,
rural development, energy, and foreign and domestic programs such
as
food stamps and other nutrition improvement programs.  The second
largest budget allocation after the Nutrition program (Title IV) is
the Commodities program (Title I). In the 2008 Farm Bill, this
program received a budget allocation of $42 billion or about 15% of
the total Farm Bill funds.


 





This
commodity program generally consists of 3 forms of payments to
farmers: (1) annual direct payments whose determination is not
correlated with the level of production and prices, (2)
counter-cyclical payments that are issued when prices fall below
the
stated price. previously targeted, and (3) marketing assistance
loans
that provide interim financing and, if the price of the commodity
falls below the price agreed in the loan contract, becomes
additional
income support. The Commodity Program is a kind of safety net to
protect farmers from falling commodity prices at harvest and help
increase farmers' income.


 





Price
subsidies and income assistance, packaged in Title I (Commodity
Program), are given by the government to farmers based on the
consideration that the market is unable to balance supply and
demand.
When the harvest is abundant while demand remains, the price of
agricultural commodities becomes very low and this condition is not
good for the welfare of farmers and the sustainability of the
agricultural production system. Similarly, what happens at the farm
level, farmers cannot respond quickly and proportionally in case of
price changes, for example by reducing their production if harvest
prices fall. The fall in harvest prices due to overproduction will
harm farmers because the costs have already been incurred while
farmers also have to prepare crops for the next planting season
where
the price level for the next harvest season is not clear.


 





For
this reason, the provision of price and income subsidies is given
to
stabilize farmers' income levels by transferring some of the above
risks from farmers to the government. These risks include
short-term
volatility in commodity prices and capacity building in the long
term. The aim is to maintain the economic competitiveness of the
agricultural sector so that it can compete globally in producing
food
and fiber.


 





These
subsidies were originally started in the 1930s when there was a
severe economic recession (Great Depression) in the US. The initial
aim was to control the level of commodity supply and stock
management
so that the income level of farmers can be maintained at a
profitable
level, but later the approach has changed to a kind of direct
income
support payments.


 





For
example, the Target Price (TP) for corn is set in the 2008 Farm
Bill
at $2.63/bushel, direct payments for corn are $0.28/bushel, and the
loan rate is $1.95/bushel. If the market price is above
$2.35/bushel
($2.63 - $0.28) then the farmer does not receive the
counter-cyclical
assistance and the loan deficiency program (LDP). If the market
price
is between $1.95 and $2.35/bushel, then farmers receive
counter-cyclical payments but not LDP. If the market price falls
below $1.95/bushel, farmers will receive both types of assistance,
a
counter-cyclical payment of $0.40/bushel and an LDP, the amount of
which is the difference between the loan rate ($1.95) and the
market
price. Meanwhile, the direct payment of $0.28/bushel will still be
received by farmers regardless of the market price at that
time.


 





In
2010/2011 the area planted with corn in the US was approximately
88.2
million acres (36 million ha). If each corn farmer manages about
200
acres (80 ha), it is estimated that around 441,000 individual
farmers
or families are involved in corn production. The results achieved
in
2010/2011 from the successfully harvested corn area of 81.4 million
acres (33 million ha) produced 12,437,920,000 bushels of corn or
equivalent to 315 million tons. Thus the subsidy received by
farmers
from the direct payment program for corn is $3.5 billion (total
corn
production in bushels x $0.28) or about $125,000 per individual and
becomes $250,000 if the husband and wife of farmers work full time
in
processed corn production.


 





The
United States of America continues to maintain itself as the
country
with the best agricultural performance in the world. The United
States had agricultural land covering an area of ​​4 million
square kilometers in 2015. US agricultural exports also reached US$
118.3 billion in 2018 with the majority of commodities valued at
US$
9 billion Corn which controls 50 percent of the world market share.
Then, this country also generates revenue from soybeans of 16
billion
US dollars with a 50 percent world market share, and wheat by 5.4
billion US dollars with a global market share of 18 percent.


 





Mexico
is a neighboring country to the United States on the American
continent. The country continues to maintain itself as the country
with the best agricultural performance in the world. The United
States had agricultural land covering an area of 4 million square
kilometers in 2015. US agricultural exports also reached US$ 118.3
billion in 2018 with the majority of commodities valued at US$ 9
billion Corn which controls 50 percent of the world market share.
Then, this country also generates revenue from soybeans of 16
billion
US dollars with a 50 percent world market share, and wheat by 5.4
billion US dollars with a global market share of 18 percent.


 






Covid 19
Pandemic and Agriculture in America


 





The
impact of the COVID-19 pandemic on the American continent,
including
in Mexico, is quite large in the agricultural sector. In 2020,
there
was a decline in demand for tomatoes by around 40% in Mexico which
resulted in many tomato farmers in Mexico having difficulty selling
their products. Tomato farmers in Mexico are struggling to sell
their
produce at home and abroad due to the disruption of the coronavirus
outbreak. These conditions lead them to donate part of their
harvest
to a food bank or use it for animal feed (Angulo,2020). Demand for
tomatoes from Sinaloa, Mexico's tomato-growing state, fell by as
much
as 40 percent in some areas among farmers supplying tomatoes to
businesses ranging from hotels to fast-food restaurants including
Subway and McDonald's, farmers said.


 





Farmers
have all been hit hard by the Mexican and US governments' policies
to
suspend non-essential business activities and advise people to stay
home, despite farmers' efforts to sell to businesses that are still
open, such as supermarkets. A large amount of the harvest has been
given to food banks and other private aid agencies. Sometimes the
amount is more than what (food bank) can take. Beer, avocado, and
tomatoes were Mexico's main agricultural exports in 2019, according
to official Mexican government data. Tomato exports are worth about
two billion US dollars. About 70 percent of the tomatoes produced
by
Mexico are sold to the United States.


 





Before
the corona epidemic, the United States and Mexico became two
countries that competed with each other in the export-import of
various products including agricultural products in both countries.
On March 6, 2019, leaders of farmer groups representing the Mexican
agricultural sector urged the government to block the flow of
imports
of agricultural products from the United States (US). They called
for
the government to impose import tariffs that could suppress the
flow
of imports such as corn and poultry from Uncle Sam's country. The
demand was conveyed because for decades imported commodities from
the
US had received government subsidies. The subsidy policy makes
Mexican farmers have to fight hard in the market.


 





On
June 8, 2019, the United States (US) and Mexico reached an
agreement
and prevented a tariff war between the two. This agreement was
reached after three days of negotiations in Mexico. Both the US and
Mexico pledged to take decisive steps to curb migration partly by
Central America, which passes through the southern part of the US.
In
2020, there is a North American Free Trade Agreement that governs
trade in the region for 26 years. The trade agreement is called the
US-Mexico-Canada Agreement (Shear et al,2019).


 





Agricultural
activities in Mexico are mostly in the fertile mid-Plato because it
is volcanic land and a lot of rain. The main agricultural products
are maize, beans, and wheat. In addition, cotton, coffee, and sugar
cane are also produced. Mexican farmers meet their family's food
needs by farming. They then sell the rest of the harvest in the
markets. From this traditional self-supporting economic system,
millions of Mexicans make a living. Corn is the staple crop of
Mexican farmers. Corn is also part of their cultural identity,
their
ancestral heritage. Corn is a staple of the Mexican people's daily
diet. The Mexican government is trying to develop genetically
modified corn and market the product in Mexico. In its development,
the government cooperates with large corporate groups such as
Pioneer
and Monsanto.


 





Canada
is an agricultural country (Thompson,2018). Therefore, agriculture
is
an important source of livelihood for the population. Canadian
farmland is cultivated using machines. Cultivated crops, such as
wheat and oats. Canada is a grain barn for European countries. The
grain market is located in Winnipeg. In the state of Ontario, there
are plantations of mangroves, a type of Deli tobacco. In the
province
of Scotia Anaoolis Vally, many apples and vegetables are consumed.
Canadian farms are cultivated intensively. Horse farming is carried
out outside the stables (in the Prairi area). Another livestock
business is pelsa breeding. Pelsa animals produce valuable thick
fur
skin. In the Prairie area there is a cattle farm (for the meat and
milk).


 





Fisheries
in Canada are carried out with high technology. The fishing grounds
are east of Newfoundland. In this area, there is much fish because
the area is the meeting place of the cold Labrador Current and the
hot current of the Gulf Stream. Types of fish caught are Salmon and
herring. Fishing ports are located in Halifax and St. John's.
Approximately 30% of Canada's territory is coniferous forest. The
results of the processing of thorn-leafed wood are paper,
artificial
silk, and plywood. Pine groves are found around Hudson Bay and the
St. River valleys. Lawrence. Forests in Canada are cultivated in a
modern and all-mechanical way. Canadian timber is widely exported
to
Europe and the United States.


 





With
its immense wealth of natural resources, Canada is the fourth
largest
exporter of agricultural commodities in the world. The land is
indeed
very fertile, extensively forested, with waters that produce large
amounts of fish, and rich in minerals. Farms in Canada produce
wheat,
cabbage seeds, corn, vegetables, flowers, fruits, potatoes, and
tobacco. The farms consist of cows, pigs, sheep, and chickens.
Canada
is the best fishing area in the world. Its territory is in the
waters
of the west coast and large lakes in Canada. Along with its
advantages in exporting natural resources, including agriculture,
Canada is also known as a country with a very strong financial and
banking system.


 





Over
the past 40 years, the role of financial institutions and the
importance of the financial sector in Canada have grown rapidly.
The
Canadian financial system is made up of financial institutions,
such
as banks and credit unions; financial markets, and payment systems.
It is the link where savings can become an investment. A stable
financial system is necessary because it is essential to the
Canadian
economy. One of the financial institutions that regulate the
financial system in Canada is the Bank of Canada (BoC).


 





The
BoC is not part of a government department but is a special
department that is an extension of the government. At the end of
the
Second World War, the BoC played an important role in solving
financial problems in Canada. After the war was over, the BoC was
given orders to also boost economic growth in Canada. The BoC made
a
number of policies that refer to anti-inflation policies, and since
1980, the lowest possible inflation target has been the main
priority
of the BoC. The principle of the Bank of Canada as stated in the
Bank
of Canada Act is to increase economic and financial prosperity in
Canada. The BoC has several missions in carrying out its duties,
namely being responsible for keeping the inflation rate as stable
and
as low as possible, maintaining currency values and financial
stability, and carrying out efficient management of debt from the
government and private parties.


 





Peru
is home to 3,000 varieties of potatoes (Ziska,2018). Peru is home
to
The International Potato Center (IPC), a research institute under
the
United Nations. Located at an altitude of about 800 meters above
sea
level, Lamas is one of the fertile areas in the San Martin Region,
Peru. This area in the Peruvian interior is home to a variety of
crops including coffee, cocoa, asparagus, and coca. Coca is the
base
ingredient for cocaine, an illegal narcotic in many countries
including Peru. However, local farmers have grown coca for
generations and use the leaves as an ingredient in their daily
drinks. For local residents, coca is brewed as a drink like tea or
medicine.


 





During
the 1980s to the late 1990s, there was an uprising in Peru led by
the
Peruvian Communist Party (CCP). In the local language, this party
is
known as Sendero Luminoso. Their base is in the Peruvian interior,
including Lamas. There are also more radical CCP splinters such as
the Túpac Amaru Revolutionary Movement (MRTA). Their political
sects
are Marxist, Leninist, and Maoist. The two groups often kidnap and
kill people who do not agree with their ideology. The Peruvian
government also calls them a terrorist group.


 





Lamas
is about 1.5 hours away by plane from Lima, the Peruvian capital,
one
of their bases. Local farmers also support this group by growing
and
processing coca into cocaine. Cocaine is sold illegally to local
and
international markets. The term narcoterrorism emerged, the illegal
drug business to fund terrorism movements. Since 1988, the Peruvian
government has banned the cultivation of coca. In 1993-1994, the
government began to closely monitor. Farmers still plant.


 





During
the reign of Alberto Fujimori, starting in 1991, the Peruvian
government fought a massive war against the Peruvian Communist
Party
and Tupac Amaru's Revolutionary Movement. The same goes for the war
on illegal drugs, the group's main source of funding. The Peruvian
government invites citizens to fight, train and arm them. This
policy
made Alberto Fujimori, the President of Peru of Japanese descent,
accused of violating human rights.


 





Since
1999, 56 Lamas farmers have established the Oro Verde Cooperative.
This name from Spanish means green gold, referring to the coca
which
was then the main source of income. However, the coca market
declined, along with the massive war on terrorism and illegal
drugs,
farmers switched. They no longer grow coca. With the help of the UN
Agency, Lamas farmers cultivate coffee and cocoa, which are already
thriving in the Lamas mountains. Their farm is organic. This
cooperative is growing fast. Only two years after its
establishment,
farmers get organic and fair trade certification.


 





Now
Oro Verde has 1,350 members of which 500 are cocoa farmers and 850
coffee farmers. Of the 1,350 members, 75% are indigenous people.
They
are not only in Lamas but also in neighboring provinces such as San
Martin, Picota, and Eldorado. Their commodities are supplemented
with
asparagus and honey. San Martin, including the center of coffee
production in Peru. Each year, it produces 30,000 tons of coffee.
This commodity is exported mainly to companies in the United
States,
Canada, and Europe.


 





For
cocoa, they produce 1,200 tons per year. About 250 tons in the type
of fino de aroma which is touted as the world's best cocoa.
Agriculture in Peru is agriculture rooted in a very old cultural
heritage, namely the cultural heritage of the Incas in Peru. Not
only
Macchu Picchu which is a relic of the Incas in Peru. This
civilization that has existed since the 14th century also left
Moray.
The strange shape and its immense uses attract tourists and
scientists alike.


 





The
buildings of the Inca civilization in Peru, seem to have never
ceased
to amaze tourists. In addition to Macchu Picchu, located about 50
km
to the northwest of Cuzco and west of the village of Maras, Andes
Mountains, there is another Incan archaeological site, namely
Moray.
Moray is a relic of the Incas with the most amazing forms and uses.
This building is shaped like a large bowl with a decreasing contour
of the land and is equipped with concentric terraces. So, this
building looks like an open-air theater in Ancient Greece. In one
center, this circular terraced terrace is arranged from the largest
to the smallest size at the bottom. These terraces are arranged to
a
depth of 150 meters. The cool thing is, this area will not
experience
flooding, even though it rains very hard.


 





These
terraces are also equipped with stairs, making it easier for
travelers to get down to the bottom of the 'bowl'. It is not clear
why this site was created in such a degenerate form. However, many
theories say that this site was created as an 'agricultural
research
station' or a place for agricultural research. the lowest part of
Moray will not flood even if it has been raining incessantly. The
bottom of the Moray is formed from natural rock formations with
pores
that can filter water.


 





Ecuador
is a tropical country in South America. This country is famous for
its Galapagos Islands and includes countries that are on the
trajectory of the Earth's equator. If the world community
recognizes
the Galapagos as a world heritage because of the rich biodiversity
in
it, actually Ecuador as a whole is also rich in biodiversity. The
country's capital city is Quito, but the people agree that
Guayaquil
as its largest city is indeed very rich in fauna, and I saw this
along the road from Naranjal to Guayaquil, we can meet various
types
of birds, one of which is the vulture.


 





Ecuador
is a rich and fertile country. The land can be planted with a
variety
of crops. Agriculture here plays a very important role. Among
Ecuador's leading agricultural products are bananas and cocoa. The
agricultural business here is very well managed and modern, a
banana
plantation area that is very large and near where I live, has
implemented a very advanced cultivation pattern. For watering
plants,
they use a scheduled automatic water sprayer, while for
administering
medicine to bananas, they use small airplanes that move freely
throughout the agricultural area. So don't be surprised if bananas
grow perfectly and ripe, their appearance is very appetizing. As
for
harvesting, they use mechanical equipment that can distribute
bananas
to storage warehouses without the need for human labor.


 





Esmeraldas
is one of the important provinces for tourism in Ecuador, South
America. Here there are several tourist centers including the
Atacames. For some, the gently sloping beaches of the Atacames are
paradise amongst the dominant hills and mountains in the Ecuadorian
landscape. Some sources state this province has the best cocoa in
the
world called Fino de Aroma. In the world of coffee, Fino de Aroma
means cocoa with the best aroma, this is a kind of specialty coffee
in the coffee world. The difference is, specialty coffee can be
grown
in several places, this type of cocoa is only in Esmeraldas and
Manabi, the neighboring province of Esmeraldas, and partly in Peru,
neighboring Ecuador.


 





The
Colombian agricultural sector, which accounts for 6% of the total
GDP
of the economy, is identified by the Colombian Government as one of
the locomotives of economic growth (OECD,2020). Over the past few
years, agricultural production and exports have increased. At the
same time, in this post-conflict era, the agricultural sector is
key
to bringing more stability in rural Colombia and poverty
alleviation.
Many challenges lie in the areas of increasing productivity and
sustainability, including climate change. Agriculture presents many
opportunities, which is demonstrated by the Government program
“Colombia Siembra”. The program's ambitious goal of increasing
the cultivated area by 1 million hectares (from 7.1 to 8.1 million
hectares) was achieved in 2017. According to the latest report of
the
National Census of Agriculture (2014), another 26.5 million
hectares
have the potential for agricultural activities. Among the products
that are prioritized for local consumption are corn, forestry,
rubber, and soybeans. At the same time, increasing export
priorities
include cocoa, palm oil, and tropical fruits, which have become the
largest export commodities. Opportunities exist for the transfer of
Dutch knowledge and technology at several stages of the production
chain, in the areas of genetics, cultivation, postharvest,
atomization, agro-logistics, and sustainability.


 





Colombia
produced 1,563,568 tonnes of poultry meat and 13,820 million eggs
in
2017. An increase of 40% and 30% in five years, respectively, is
explained by a 34% increase in per capita consumption over the same
period. Pig production almost doubled from 2.5 million in 2005 to
4.6
million in 2015, while consumption has increased in popularity,
reaching 9.3 kg per capita in 2017. Colombia has 21 million head of
cattle (2.5 million dual purposes and 8 million special), and a
beef
consumption per capita of 18.6 kg in 2016.


 





Horticulture
is the main industry in Colombia. For decades, the country has
maintained its position as the world's second exporter of flowers
after the Netherlands. Most Colombian flower producers have
international (sales) offices and have a large team of engineers
working for them. This sector, in terms of logical structure, is
developing very well. More than 98% of the interest is exported.
However, efficiency and productivity must be improved and the
Colombian horticultural sector needs to develop a more sustainable
approach to maintain competitiveness in the near future. However,
the
future challenges for vegetable & fruit production related to
sustainability, food security, and food security are bigger and
more
substantive. It offers many business opportunities, especially in
the
long term, which are worth exploring. Colombia has large water
resources, the third-largest reserves in the world. However, water
resources are not evenly distributed, so water excess and scarcity
is
a problem in this country. 80% of Colombia's GDP is concentrated in
the Magdalena-Cauca-Caribe hydrological region. The most critical
conditions due to contamination, supply pressure, and vulnerability
to climate change, are concentrated in this region. Colombia is
also
considered one of the most vulnerable countries in the world due to
climate change.
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No
wonder Australia can become one of the developed countries because
it
is also advanced in agriculture and animal husbandry. This is what
makes the Australian continent unique. Even though natural
conditions
seem impossible, this country can progress in both sectors. One
example is in Victoria, the southeastern part of the Australian
continent, the country with the smallest part of the Australian
continent is very proud of its superior products in the form of
derivatives from dairy commodities. Import activities are also very
intensive, so Australia is famous for its livestock products.
Although there is a vast grassland as one of the factors for the
progress of livestock in Australia, the average country in the
Australian continent has also used modern livestock technology
ranging from the selection of superior seeds, healthy livestock
raising, meat preservation techniques, grinding tools. , to the
cutting tool. modern fur. Livestock products on the Australian
continent eventually become derivative products. Not only in the
form
of milk, but wool, meat, and others. Although there are also other
farms such as grains and fruits. Australia's climate and physical
environment is very diverse. Therefore, it is possible to produce a
variety of different food plants and animals. There are
agricultural
areas that raise sheep, dairy cattle, and beef cattle as well as
farms that grow fruits, sugar cane, vegetables, wheat, and
rice.


 





Climate
is a very important influence on the type of agriculture that can
be
done. The coastal areas of northeastern Australia have a monsoon
climate and the temperature is hot, creating conditions suitable
for
producing tropical fruits. Areas to the southeast and Southwest
Australia is warm and there is sufficient rainfall to grow a wide
variety of fruits and vegetables and to raise dairy cattle. The
semi-arid areas of Australia are suitable for growing wheat and
raising sheep. The arid regions of central Australia are only
suitable for raising beef cattle.


 





Australia
is a large country (7.5 million square kilometers), but consists
mostly of deserts and semi-arid areas. There are also mountains and
dense forests. This area cannot be used for agriculture.
Approximately two thirds or 485 million hectares of land in
Australia
can be used for agriculture. Some areas in Australia the rainfall
low
and unreliable. This means that some agricultural areas depend on
irrigation. Soil in Australia is often not nutrient-rich, so
fertilizers are needed.


 





When
Europeans first came to Australia, they had to produce their own
food. They weren't used to using the animals and plants found in
Australia as a food source, so they brought the animals and plants
they were familiar with. In the early stages of their settlement in
Australia, they struggled to grow any food. Eventually, they can
produce enough food to meet their own needs. As Britain became more
and more industrialized, the demand for food in that country
increased. As a British colony, Australia became a producer of food
for Britain. So commercial farming developed on large agricultural
lands. Agriculture is not like that found in Asia or in Europe,
because in both places agriculture is carried out on small plots of
land.


 





Australia
began exporting wheat and wool. When the refrigerator was invented,
Australia became the first country to produce meat for export on
refrigerated ships. The meat is shipped to Europe by ship. With the
passage of time, many other food crops were grown for export. Most
agricultural businesses in Australia are commercial. This farming
business uses a lot of fertilizers, pesticides, and varieties of
seeds that produce a lot of results. Generally, large agricultural
machines such as tractors and harvesters are used. Australia has
developed a mixed farming system of sheep and wheat. This provides
additional opportunities for farmers. If the wheat crop was not
good,
the farmer could still earn money from wool and lamb.


 





The
development of the agricultural industry makes Australia need a lot
of workers. A shortage of agricultural workers means Australia's
agricultural industry wants foreign workers to be allowed to return
to work in the outback after more than a year of the pandemic.
However, there are also those who see this as an opportunity to fix
local labor problems.


 





The
agricultural industry in Australia has always relied heavily on
illegal workers because, with it, harvesting is often impossible
without them. And this exploitation of illegal workers has become
commonplace in Australia's agricultural industry. There must be a
better, more targeted, and more sustainable labor migration program
in Australia. some farmers have to make two difficult decisions:
leave their crops neglected, or break the law. It is against the
law
to look for illegal workers to help out on their farms to help with
the harvest. “Illegal workers are indeed vulnerable to
exploitation, sometimes even by the farmers themselves, but also
more
often by middlemen who act as intermediaries.


 





Some
farmers have to make two difficult decisions: leave their crops
neglected, or break the law. It is against the law to look for
illegal workers to help out on their farms to help with the
harvest.
Illegal workers are indeed vulnerable to exploitation, sometimes
even
by the farmers themselves, but also more often by brokers who act
as
intermediaries. But most farmers who don't comply with the law
sometimes do so because it's the only option they have, because
otherwise they can't harvest, and that means a year's income is
lost.
The high demand for labor in agriculture allows workers to
experience
exploitation. Good companies don't exploit but what often happens
are
criminals from outside the industry.


 





With
the Australian border closed, the backpacker workers who had been
relied on to pick fruit and vegetables were no longer available.
The
result is millions of dollars in losses for local farmers. Many
farmers have not recorded the loss of yield due to not harvesting,
because they do not want to think about it. In many cases, farmers
harvest themselves, some until late at night. This has an impact on
their physical health. The lack of manpower due to restrictions
related to COVID-19 adds to the difficulties experienced by
farmers.
Of course, all of these factors come into play. Apart from the
drought, falling prices, there is no labor for harvesting, all of
which have negative impacts.


 





Regarding
the psychological impact experienced by farmers today, there may be
a
culture among farmers not to seek psychological support. In fact,
he
said, the risk of suicide among men living in the Australian
outback
is very large. The Australian continent is a continent with a very
large land area. The Australian continent is also known for its
fertile grasslands and arid lands but is currently very advanced in
the development of agriculture and animal husbandry. In fact,
agriculture and animal husbandry are important sectors in a
country.
Without these two things, the state cannot stand alone in meeting
food and other needs. To overcome the problem of labor shortages in
Australia, especially during the covid 19 pandemics. In 2020, the
Australian Government plans to provide incentives for young people
who work in the agricultural sector. The policy was carried out to
overcome the lack of manpower in the sector. Farmers will get
additional assistance to maintain their production capacity in the
midst of various challenges that occur, such as floods, droughts,
forest fires, and the economic crisis due to the COVID-19 pandemic.
Regarding the need for labor, the Australian Government estimates
that farmers will lose more than half of the foreign workers who
normally work with them for a short period of time. They can live
in
Australia and work if they work in agriculture. But what ways might
we provide to encourage them to do more on the farm, stay on the
farm
and stay in Australia a little longer? The Australian Government
has
reopened the Seasonal Worker Program and the Pacific Labor Scheme
to
bring in Pacific and Timorese workers to fill rural labor
shortages.


 





In
2021, Since international borders were closed, Australia lacked
around 26,000 workers in the agricultural sector (ABC Rural, 2021).
The Australian government will soon allow foreign workers to
re-enter
farm work in a deal between the current governing coalition
parties.
There are fears that the free trade agreement will eliminate
provisions for UK Working Holiday (WHV) visa holders known as
'backpackers' to no longer have to work 88 days in the region to
extend their visas for a second year. Whereas currently, the owners
of agricultural land are having difficulty getting workers due to
the
closing of international borders. Before Australia closed its
borders
due to the COVID-19 pandemic, around 70 percent of workers on
Australian farms were foreign workers, and nearly 10,000 of those
who
came each year were from the UK. Farmers in Australia have long
called for the central government to grant special visas in
agriculture long before Australia closed its borders due to
COVID-19.
This special agricultural worker visa should have existed for a
long
time and that is what farmers have been waiting for, not other
programs. Australia's horticulture industry says it has a shortage
of
around 26,000 workers since Australia closed international borders
in
March 2020.
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According
to UN-FAO (United Nations Organization in charge of Food and
Agriculture), the world's population will reach 9.1 billion by
2050;
and to provide food for such a large population, global food
production must grow by 70%. For Africa, whose population is
expected
to reach 2 billion by that year, agricultural productivity must
increase faster than the global growth average, in order to avoid a
continuing famine.


 





The
challenges that the African continent has to face in terms of food
security are manifold: the population continues to grow but is
threatened by low agricultural productivity, exacerbated by climate
change, rural-urban migration (which discourages young people from
becoming farmers), severe deforestation, drought, and war. The
combination of increasing demand for food, under-harvesting, and
deteriorating land conditions forced the agro sector to be
redesigned
to ensure food security.


 





Over
the decades, African governments have launched many policy
instruments to increase agricultural productivity. However, most
farmers have not been able to accommodate it. Many of them still
use
hoes and machetes that have been used since centuries ago or use
traditional planting processes and patterns handed down by their
ancestors. On the other hand, the modern agricultural system is
underdeveloped due to financial problems. Modern agricultural
machinery and equipment are too expensive for small farmers who
only
own 1.6 hectares of farmland on average.


 





The
agricultural sector in Africa is still lagging behind when it comes
to the use of information technology and digital literacy.
Digitization has started smartly and so far offers African
countries
the opportunity to address the infrastructure,
institutionalization,
and technological problems that can hinder the growth and
transformation of the agricultural sector and rural economies.
Today,
Africa has an opportunity to change. Entrepreneurs in Africa began
to
be interested in participating in efforts to increase agricultural
output. Cloud-based computing systems, connectivity, open-source
software, and other digital tools are increasingly affordable and
accessible; so that even small-scale farmers can get it. For
example,
aerial photos from satellites or drones, weather forecasts, and
soil
sensors, make plant growth manageable in real-time. The system will
also automatically provide an early warning if there is an abnormal
growth or other factors.


 





Digital
technology can help improve capabilities, provide services, and
connect businesses to reach large areas in less time and at lower
costs. However, it is too early to evaluate the impact of digital
technology on agricultural systems in Africa, as there are still
many
challenges to be faced. Some of them are the still high illiteracy
rate among farmers, language barriers, the absence of a
comprehensive
land map, the large number of agricultural land located in areas
with
limited connectivity, the behavior of farmers who are still
reluctant
to change their farming patterns, to the limited electricity
facilities in the area. various areas that cause agricultural
products can not be stored for long and just wasted.


 





Digital
technology opens up vast opportunities for farmers, investors, and
entrepreneurs, to increase the efficiency of food production and
consumption in Africa. The utilization of technology through the
application of precision farming to efficient supply chain
management, in turn, will have implications for improving economic,
social, and environmental conditions.


 





One
thing that raises optimism for the emergence of a network of
startups
in agriculture is: the problem of hunger in Africa will be overcome
by transforming the industry that provides employment to most of
its
citizens, and it all has to start from today. farmers can get much
higher yields on all African farmlands today, further expansion
into
uncultivated areas will likely be needed.


 





This
will be very risky because the loss of biodiversity and increasing
greenhouse gas emissions will lead to forest clearing and land
conversion for agriculture. Agricultural yields per hectare in
sub-Saharan Africa are currently low. For example, maize yields are
only 20% of what could be done with good management, whereas yields
in the Netherlands or the US are 80% of that potential. 



 





Although
extensive agriculture now satisfies most of the grain appetites in
Africa, its projected population growth will mean demand increases
by
3.4 times by 2050. At that time, self-reliance on existing African
farmlands will be possible only if yields can also reach 80% of
their
potential.


 





Over
the past decade, maize yields per hectare have been less than two
tonnes, with a very small annual increase - about 30 kg per
hectare.
By 2050, the yield per hectare will need to be around seven tonnes,
and that means farmers should achieve an annual increase of 130 kg,
from now on. Improved yields depend on choices such as wheat
varieties adapted to local conditions, better crop fertilization,
and
control of diseases and pests, including parasitic crops.


 






Covid 19
Pandemic and Agriculture in Africa


 





The
Coronavirus (Covid-19) pandemic could cost billions of US dollars
worth of African agricultural exports. The deadly virus pandemic
could cost Africa $4.8 billion in agricultural exports and affect
the
livelihoods of 10 million farmers. Disruptions ranging from
canceled
flights to the closure of European chocolate factories have
restricted exports of crops such as nuts and roses
(Sguazzin,2020).


 





Agriculture
is key to Africa's economy, accounting for 23 percent of gross
domestic product (GDP), and a source of employment for 60 percent
of
economically active citizens in the sub-Saharan region.
Agricultural
exports from the Dark Continent are said to be worth between US$35
billion and US$40 billion per year. Meanwhile, a decline in demand
for chocolate and a drop in prices could reduce the value of cocoa
exports by as much as US$2 billion.


 





Much
evidence shows, Africa in the past has also been very advanced in
the
field of agricultural technology and textile production. During the
Punic wars in North Africa, the production of natural dyes, garum
(fermented fish seasoning), and olive oil peaked. Thanks to the
remains of olive oil presses partially located in southern Tripoli,
archaeologists assume that Punic Africans and North Romans were the
exporters of these goods. In addition, plows and other wheeled
tools
were also used by North Africans for farming.


 





Meanwhile,
in West Africa, the script is an important part of their culture.
Therefore, papermakers, stationery, scribes, scholars, bookbinders,
tanners, goldsmiths, and farmers will all synergize in the
production
of West African books.


 





Salt
is also produced on the East and Central African coasts. In
Mkadini,
Tanzania, they evaporated seawater to make salt, which was
practiced
in the middle of the second millennium BC. Meanwhile, in Kiburo,
Uganda, salt was produced with a purity of 97.6 percent at the
beginning of the second millennium. In Mali, salt is sold for
twenty
to thirty mithqals, and sometimes forty mithqals.


 





When
you hear about Egypt what comes to your mind? Pyramids, deserts,
Pharaohs, or very hot weather? You certainly don't imagine farming
in
a hot and dry area like Egypt. Egypt is a very dry area with low
rainfall and hot temperatures. Agriculture in Egypt is highly
dependent on the flow of the Nile and the Aswan dam. Ancient
Egyptian
civilization grew out of farming communities on the Nile River.
Agricultural land in Egypt is alluvial land originating from
deposits
of the Nile. Egypt's main agricultural products are wheat, rice,
and
sorghum. Prior to the construction of the Aswan Dam in 1970,
farmers
in the Nile valley depended on the river's cycle of ups and downs
and
annual flooding. After the dam was completed, irrigation made
Egypt's
agricultural land increased and less dependent on the annual cycle
of
the Nile.


 





Egyptian
civilization from ancient times to the present is nothing without
the
presence of the Nile River which continues to flow from Upper Egypt
(south) to Lower Egypt (north). The Nile has been said to be the
source of life and civilization since 3,000 B.C., because it was
through this river that people obtained drinking water, irrigated
their fields and drank livestock, caught fish as well as used it as
a
transportation route. Even today, where the current population
stands
at 80 million, about 95 percent of the population prefers to live
on
the banks of the Nile, especially Alexandria and Cairo, and along
the
Nile Delta and near the Suez Canal.


 





Agriculture
is one of the leading sectors and the main priority in development.
The total agricultural area in 2006 reached approximately 8.47
million feddans (1 feddans = 0.42 Ha) and vertical development
projects have been targeted to increase agricultural productivity ,
so that the productivity is expected to be equal to 14.6 million
feddans.


 





Egypt
is also known as an agricultural country that maintains its
traditional agricultural practices and activities, such as
irrigation
by collecting/collecting rainwater, application of organic
fertilizers, crop rotation, and agricultural intensification. The
main agricultural commodities developed for fertile areas are
barley
and wheat for the manufacture of bread--as the staple food of the
people--maize, cotton, potatoes, and rice. Shallots, garlic,
eggplant, beans, cabbage, cucumber, are some types of vegetables
that
are only grown on a small area of land. The flax plant is widely
used
for oil and for making linen textiles. While the fruits that are
cultivated are grapes, dates, and citrus.


 





Compared
to the north of Egypt, the people in the south are relatively poor
because they live in desert and oasis areas, so they are isolated
in
their trade routes, both locally and internationally. However, for
some desert areas and the opening of new agricultural lands,
farmers
are trying to develop agricultural commodities that have high
selling
power, especially for export, such as herbal plants,
biopharmaceuticals, fruits, and vegetables. Some farmers have also
implemented organic farming on their farms with the aim of
improving
the quality of production, being environmentally friendly which
leads
to the quality of life of consumers. With the implementation of
[B]organic farming[/B] system like this, it is easier for
agricultural actors to obtain certificates and easy access to
international markets and promote their trading activities.


 





The
Ministry of Agriculture of the country has facilitated many farmers
whose funding is partially supported by donor countries both in the
economic field and in empowering rural communities, by improving
the
skills and abilities of agricultural actors. Overcoming and
empowering the poor, which is around 10.7 million (17% of the total
population) is still the main priority. Program activities carried
out include: increasing the income of rural communities through
improvements in agricultural cultivation techniques, processing and
marketing of agricultural products. More specifically, some of the
agricultural techniques that have been introduced to farmers are
reducing the use of chemical fertilizers and pesticides,
implementing
better soil and water management, organic farming practices,
agroecosystems, environmental health and efforts to maintain
biodiversity while facilitating in opening marketing channels that
can be accessed by small farmers so that they have equal
opportunities in accessing domestic and global markets.


 





Ethiopia
is one of the countries in Africa with the highest poverty rate in
the world. Along with that poverty, the country located in East
Africa also has to endure hunger and starvation. But surprisingly,
in
2020, the World Bank said that in a decade Ethiopia had made
remarkable progress in prosperity. according to the World Bank,
from
2000 to 2018, the country with its capital city in Addis Ababa was
the fastest growing economy in the world among countries with a
population of more than 10 million people. Ethiopia receives
technological support from Israel to encourage economic and
agricultural growth in Ethiopia.


 





Geographically
South Africa is located a bit far from the equator, causing the
weather is not always hot like in most countries on the other
African
continent. This condition also causes very fertile agriculture as
seen in Cape Town. In 2018, South Africa carried out an agrarian
reform plan which was quite risky for the investment climate in
this
country. The agricultural industry and land prices in South Africa
have fallen significantly and continue to fall due to plans to
transfer land from white farmers without compensation, or agrarian
reforms. In 2018, President Cyril Ramaphosa stuck to a plan to
expropriate land from white farmers without compensation and
distribute it to the landless black majority. He insisted there
would
be no land grabs, adding that the policy change would not damage
agricultural production or the economy. Lack of clarity on land
reform policy proposals, particularly uncompensated expropriation,
is
a key risk that has the potential to undermine investment and
long-term growth prospects in the sector (Reuters, 2018).
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is undeniable, education is an important asset in determining the
progress and future of a country. Because, with education,
academics,
and morals, good quality resources will be created and continue to
increase. Asian countries rank highest in math, science, and
reading.
The top places in the global education rankings are occupied by
Singapore, Hong Kong, and South Korea. The assessment was compiled
by
researchers at Boston College, USA, based on international
comparisons in a number of key areas. The benchmark used is the
2001
exam taken by 900,000 students in 60 countries. In the field of
elementary school mathematics, Singapore is in the first place,
followed by South Korea, Hong Kong, Taiwan, Japan, and Northern
Ireland. Hong Kong ranks first in the field of reading and is
followed by the Russian Federation, Finland, Singapore, Northern
Ireland, and the United States. The comparison is seen as
increasingly important to measure students' abilities against
international standards in other countries. The author of the
school
ranking table from Boston College, Michael Martin, said the success
of the countries that were at the top showed that these countries
reflected long-term investments in education.


 





We
can see for ourselves that a number of developed countries in the
world have managed to excel because they have the best education
system. China is not only ranked first in Asia, but also is at the
top of the international rankings. Its reading scores hit 555, math
591 and science 590. China is one of the world's most popular
non-European study destinations, with 377,000 international
students
enrolled in 2014. China has one of the largest and most powerful
higher education systems in the world, being in eighth in the
rankings. As one of the world's greatest destinations, with a
history
of 5,000 years, China also offers a plethora of ancient and modern
tourist and cultural destinations to explore outside of study. A
total of 113 Chinese universities made the Asian rankings, with
Tsinghua University leading the way in the third.


 





The
country and small city of Singapore is thriving as a center of
excellence for higher education with the National University of
Singapore (NUS) and Nanyang Technological University (NTU) ranking
third alongside Tsinghua University. Singapore is considered to
have
a reputation for research and innovation. Singapore is known as a
melting pot of cultures, languages, and religions, with a mixed
population of Chinese, Malaysian, and Indian each adding to the
influence of the city's unique identity. Singapore's higher
education
system is ranked 28th in the education system strength ranking.


 





Hong
Kong is an attractive choice for many international students with
renowned universities, the use of English in everyday life and
education. Hong Kong's higher education system is ranked 18th in
the
world and 12th in the Best Student Cities index with seven Hong
Kong
universities ranked in Asia, three in the top 10 including the
University of Hong Kong (HKU) and the University of Science. and
Hong
Kong Technology (HKUST).


 





Education
is a window of knowledge that is useful for everyone's life. Every
country has a system to advance its students so that they have the
knowledge and strong competitiveness in their fields. One of them
is
China or often referred to as the Bamboo Curtain Country. China is
known as the largest country in Asia and the third-largest in the
world. In addition, this country is also known to be one of the
countries with the best education system in the world.


 





Higher
education in China began with building a university called Shanghai
Jiaotong University in 1896. The university is located in Xujiahui,
China. In 1949, the higher education system in China changed and
developed with a more modern system. This modern education system
is
adopted from Western university culture by equating their
curriculum
as in America, England, Canada, Australia, South Korea, Japan,
Thailand, India, and others. This system is also referred to as a
comparative study system because it has equivalence with the
international education system. As a result, this system has
succeeded in bringing students in China from all educational groups
to have broad knowledge and insight into aspects of life, such as
the
cultural and socio-economic dynamics of the world.


 





In
the 1950s, Chinese education underwent a reorganization and
returned
to an increasingly modern education system that was in accordance
with the world's educational standards at that time. China has 7
main
language dialects, but Mandarin is the most widely spoken language.
Mandarin is written in two forms: traditional and simple
characters.


 





In
terms of religion, initially, this country adhered to the "three
teachings" or "three teachings" namely Buddhism,
Taoism, and Confucius. However, over time that became more modern,
several immigrant religions such as Catholicism, Protestantism, and
Islam entered China.


 





The
aim of China's National Education is to prepare students to develop
themselves morally, intellectually, and physically in accordance
with
the fields of interest and will become students' jobs in the
future.


 





China
has almost the same structure and duration of education as
Indonesia.
Early Childhood Education (PAUD) with a duration of three years,
Elementary School (SD) 6 years, Junior High School (SMP) 3 years,
High School (SMA) 3 years, Academy Education (D-3) 2-3 years,
Education Department of Engineering 4 years, Bachelor (S-1) 4
years,
Postgraduate / Master (S-2) 2-3 years, and Doctorate (S-3) 3 years.
Education in China consists of four sectors:


  
	

        Basic Education

        

  
	

        Technical & Vocational Education

        

  
	

        Higher Education

        

  
	

        Adult Education






 





There
is also pre-school education for Toddlers (Under Five Years) by
providing facilities that can develop their talents from a young
age,
such as providing games that can sharpen children's brains, sports,
class activities, and so on.


 





The
pattern of the education management system in China is centralized
by
going into small areas to the city center to ensure that education
in
the country is spread evenly. The goal is that students can fill
job
vacancies in the Chinese government and education departments.


 





In
order to ensure the smooth running of the administrative
administration cycle, the country provides a government
organization
that is fully responsible for this field. This organization is
called
the State Education Commission (SEDC).


 





The
Chinese education system offers Bachelor, Master, and Doctoral
degrees in many fields and is characterized by its hierarchical
structure. Higher education in China is provided by private or
public
universities and the government authority responsible for education
and language matters is the Ministry of Education of the People's
Republic of China (MOE).


 





This
system has gone through major reforms and influences from Western
and
Soviet educational models, but during the 1980s it was shaped
towards
a better, autonomous, and westernized model. The Chinese education
system is the second most popular in the world and the most popular
study education destination in Asia for international students.


 





A
Bachelor's Degree in China (

  
学士学位
  

  
xueshi xuewei) lasts about four years for most
majors, with the exception of medicine and surgery programs which
last up to six years of education. As China aims to
internationalize
its higher education system, many Bachelor's degree programs are
also
offered in English.


 





To
be eligible for undergraduate studies in China as an international
student, you must have completed at least 12 years of formal
education and prove sufficient evidence of mastery of the English
language. Along with your Bachelor's application, you will need to
provide a personal statement, one or two letters of recommendation,
and other documents depending on the program you are applying for.
All documents must be certified by the Chinese Ministry of
Education.


 





The
majority of universities and colleges in China follow a 4 or 5
scale
grading system. However, keep in mind that prestigious universities
such as Peking and Zhejiang universities apply different grading
systems for the evaluation of their students. Overall, the scoring
system is divided into five categories based on performance:

A:
Very good (85-100%)

B:
Good (75-84%)

C:
Average (64-74%)

D:
Passed (60-63%)

F:
Failure (0-59%)


 





Master's
studies (

  
硕士学位
  

  
shuoshi xuewei) in the Chinese education system
are divided into two categories: Taught or course-based and
research-based. To be eligible for a Master's studies in China, you
must complete your Bachelor's studies. International students can
study their Masters in English, as long as they prove their English
proficiency with a previous language test.


 





The
duration of a Master's degree in China is two years, with some
exceptions in certain programs which can be extended for up to
three
years. Likewise, with Bachelor's and Doctoral degrees in the
Chinese
education system, the school year starts in March and ends in
October. However, semester dates may vary annually, depending on
the
Chinese New Year date.


 





Doctoral
studies (

  
博士
boshi)
in China are three to four years. To be eligible for Doctoral
studies, you must have completed your Master's studies and given an
entrance examination. The first two or three years of Doctoral
studies in China are based on teaching, while the fourth year is
usually dedicated to writing an academic dissertation. The
curriculum
and entry requirements for Doctoral studies in China vary and are
published annually by each university, depending on the study
objectives as well.


 





China
is known to have bright, competitive, and disciplined students.
Based
on the level of reading ability, students in Beijing, China are
ranked at the top compared to students in other countries. The
literacy rate of young people in China even reaches 99.4%. That's
so
high!


 





What
is it that makes many students from China excel and excel? One
reason
is that the education system has a strong character. Education is
one
aspect that the Chinese government pays attention to. every morning
before starting to study students in China will warm up by
following
the instructions of the gym teacher. The goal is none other than to
keep the body healthy and more enthusiastic to go through the day.
After that, there was a second warm-up that was at 2 pm. The
difference is, this warm-up is accompanied by music.

Students
usually gather to clean up the entire school. Some sweep, some mop,
some clean windows, hallways, toilets, tables, and so on. This
activity aims to teach cleanliness and cooperation. Usually, they
start school at 7:30 or 8 am, then go home around 4-5 pm. But after
that, many students, especially high school students, did not go
home
immediately but continued to study or do assignments at school
until
8-10 pm. Because the competition is high, many parents also send
their children to various tutoring classes. Moreover, in China
academic performance will determine whether you can enter a top
university or not.


 





In
China, there is such a thing as a self-study session. So from
morning
to evening, students will learn various subject matter with the
teacher. After that, students will continue to study independently.
There are schools that require their students to take part in this
self-study session at school, but there are also schools that allow
their students to continue studying at home. In addition, there are
also schools that implement this self-study session in the
morning.


 





Due
to the long study hours, students in China are usually given the
opportunity to take a nap before the lesson after lunch begins. in
China, the ranking is updated every day. The goal is to motivate
students to be enthusiastic about learning and competitive.


 





Rankings
are generally based on grades and activity. For example, if a
student
answers a question correctly in class, he or she will get a star.
If
he chats with his friends, his stars will decrease.


 





This
ranking is updated daily on the board so that all students can see
each other's achievements.


 





How
interesting is the education system in China! How about it, are you
getting more enthusiastic about continuing your studies there,
Friend
Cakap? Now more and more people are continuing their education in
China, you know. Whether it's to continue to a higher level of
education or learn a language.


 





Currently,
there are also many scholarships to study in China available for
foreigners who wish to study there. What is certain is that in
order
to survive and succeed in studying there, you must be able to speak
Mandarin.


 





Foreign
languages ​​have become a very important subject there. Usually,
in a day, students have to take 2-3 foreign language classes. So
that
in the 5th year, most students are fluent in foreign languages.
Even
though the basic language there is Mandarin, and it is very much
different from the letters of the alphabet.


 





Some
children who are not interested in going to school, who are
naughty,
or maybe those born to poor families, will usually be sent to Kung
Fu
schools. The kung fu school system is just as strict as an academic
school. They have to train hard from morning till night.


 





Corporal
punishment also applies in kung fu schools. Teachers beating
students
with sticks, kicking, and slapping are common. In addition, they
also
receive basic education there, such as reading and writing.


 





Heating
is only available in schools in northern China. School buildings
are
generally built for warm temperatures, which means that in winter
the
temperature can be below zero degrees Celsius, teachers and
students
have no other choice but to wear thick jackets during teaching and
learning.


 





School
uniforms usually consist of a sports uniform and a jacket. All
schools are surrounded by large and tall gates and are only open
during school entry and exit hours.


 





Learning
a foreign language is the most important subject. Students will
have
two to three English classes per day, and students from elite
schools
have started to speak English fluently since the fifth grade of
elementary school.


 





Educational
achievements in Vietnam are able to rank third in the world. They
realize that their country is lagging behind, so they want to
change
through education. Officials at the highest levels of the
Vietnamese
government are already thinking about the challenges they face in
educating their children. Very few other countries show the same
forward-thinking ability and determination.


 





Vietnam's
Ministry of Education has drafted a long-term plan. They appear
eager
to learn from the top-performing countries on how to implement the
plan and are prepared to provide the necessary financial
support.


 





Nearly
21% of government spending in 2010 was allocated to education.
Educators in Vietnam have also designed focused curricula to allow
students to gain an in-depth understanding of concepts and mastery
of
core skills.


 





These
students are expected to go through education by not only being
able
to read what they learn in class but applying concepts and
practices
to unfamiliar contexts.


 





Vietnamese
classrooms have a bold feel, with teachers challenging students
with
demanding questions. They focus on teaching things well and with
the
understanding that can take students forward.


 





Teachers
in Vietnam are highly respected, both in the community and in the
classroom. It may be a cultural factor, but it also reflects the
role
teachers are assigned to the education system, which goes far
beyond
the teaching role in schools and includes dimensions such as
student
support and well-being.


 





Teachers
are expected to invest in the development of their professional
abilities. In fact, mathematics teachers, especially those who work
in remote areas. These teachers know how to create a positive
learning environment, foster good discipline in the classroom, and
help build students' positive attitudes toward education.


 





This
has also been helped by encouragement from parents, who generally
hold high expectations for their children, and by a society that
values education and hard work. Records show that nearly 17% of
Vietnam's poorest 15-year-olds are among the world's top 25% of
capable students.


 





But
about 37% of 15-year-olds in Vietnam are not in school and the
challenge now is to get them into the classroom.


 





The
results of the Pisa test, which is based on the results of the
children in the classroom, do not explain the fate of those who are
not in school.


 





The
local government has prioritized the education of all children aged
15 and under and so far the education system has absorbed
disadvantaged children and provided them with equal access to
education.


 





But
achieving and maintaining quality is more difficult than expanding
quantity, and Vietnam must be careful not to lower the quality of
education in order to expand access to more children. As the
top-performing countries show, excellence is generally associated
with giving individual schools greater autonomy in curriculum and
testing, especially when those schools are able to provide
accountability. For Vietnam, this means they must find a way to
balance centralized leadership with an autonomous environment that
is
flexible for individual schools. To fully reap the rewards of
education investment, Vietnam must change not only the supply of
skills but also the demand or application for those skills. If
Vietnam cannot increase the demand for higher skills, then
Vietnamese
citizens who have received an education may choose to take their
skills elsewhere.


 





Vietnam
is a country with a large population of 84 million people.
Recently,
the country's economy is growing very rapidly because the
investment
climate is relatively stable, with good legal certainty. The pace
of
economic development has made them realize that maintaining
sustainable growth requires the development of human resources.
Therefore, since 2007, the development of the education sector has
been actively promoted in Vietnam.


 





Since
then the education budget has been increased from their state
budget.
Educational development is driven by three things: committed
leadership, a focused curriculum, and investment in teachers. By
focusing on these three important things, the quality of Vietnam's
education was immediately boosted. In 2012, after five years of
educational development, the results of the PISA Test confirmed
this
growth. Vietnam is ranked 12th, shifting Malaysia and Thailand.
Indonesia is ranked 72nd. This paper tries to take a deeper look at
the three policies to draw inspiration from the pace of Vietnam's
educational development.


 





Vietnam's
top officials think about the challenges of domestic development
that
must be sustainable, and that can only be done if sufficient human
resources are available. High-level officials have shared the same
determination through the preparation of long-term development
plans.
They learn from developed countries, to implement the plan and are
ready to provide the necessary budgetary support. Vietnam increased
the education budget from the previous 15% to 21% of the state
budget.


 





Vietnamese
education experts design the curriculum so that the teaching and
learning process allows students to have a deep understanding of
concepts and mastery of core skills. It aims to make Vietnamese
students excel. Students not only understand the concept but can
apply what is understood in solving concrete life problems.
Therefore, the emphasis is not only solely on cognitive, but also
psychomotor and affective.


 





The
Ministry of Education and Training allocate a large budget to train
teachers throughout Vietnam, to develop their professional skills.
For equal distribution of education quality, the Vietnamese
government conducts more teacher training in remote areas according
to the problems and needs of local education development.


 





Teachers
are trained to use a construction approach and a transfer approach
according to the teaching objectives. Teachers at all levels are
trained to be able to use electronic learning media such as LCD,
VCD,
DVD, to make learning more interesting. Teachers are also trained
to
create a positive learning environment, foster good discipline in
the
classroom, and build students' positive attitudes towards
education.


 





Another
policy that has a significant effect on improving the quality of
education is that teacher salaries in Vietnam are increased three
times more than their gross domestic product. As a comparison,
teacher salaries in Indonesia are only half of Indonesia's gross
domestic product.


 





These
are the three factors that contribute to improving the quality of
education in Vietnam. The main trigger factor is leadership with
strong commitment and vision. If the leader has a strong
commitment,
the resulting policies tend to be visionary. If the policy is
visionary, implemented by clean and dedicated officials, it tends
to
encourage growth.


 





Education
in Indonesia has undergone various developments since the period of
Indonesian independence. Through the learning process, various
benefits can be obtained by students. These benefits include the
development of abilities and potential, as well as character
building. The character formation in question is creative, capable,
independent and responsible. Currently, the learning process has
undergone many developments, one of which is the method of learning
at home.


 





In
the process of carrying out education in Indonesia, Pancasila is
the
basic ideological foundation. This foundation is binding and has
legal force for the government and all Indonesian people. This is
done considering the importance of education for the quality and
quality of the nation.


 





The
Ministry of Education and Culture of the Republic of Indonesia is
the
government agency responsible for education in Indonesia. Some of
the
tasks of this government agency include the implementation of early
childhood education, basic education, secondary education,
community
education, and cultural management.


 





Currently,
the education system in Indonesia that is run is the National
education system. This education system applies to all levels of
education, from basic to higher education. Previously, compulsory
education for Indonesians was set for 9 years, covering 6 years for
elementary school and 3 years for secondary school. However, it has
now been increased to 12 years which includes 6 years for basic
education, 3 years for junior secondary education, and 3 years for
senior secondary education.


 





Education
is a very important sector for the progress of a nation. For this
reason, it is important to choose housing near educational
facilities
to facilitate the teaching and learning process. The National
education system aims to educate and provide academic knowledge,
skills, to behavior. There are several education systems in
Indonesia
that have been implemented, which have had an impact on the
development of human resources in Indonesia.


 





Education
System in Indonesia with Value Orientation. This system aims to
teach
human and social values. These values include responsibility,
tolerance, honesty, and discipline. This system is applied at the
basic education level. The application of the education system in
Indonesia with a value orientation can be seen from the provision
of
civic education subjects. Education System in Indonesia with an
Open
System. Through this system, students are expected to be able to
work
together with classmates by demonstrating the value of innovation
and
creativity. Through an open system, students become the main focus.
Students are given the freedom to express opinions, initiatives,
and
are responsible for managing their own teaching and learning
process.


 





The
Education System in Indonesia is Diverse. This system was formed to
accommodate the diversity of society in Indonesia. As we know, the
Indonesian nation consists of different tribes, languages, and
cultures. With this foundation, the education system can be adapted
to the needs and preferences of a community. Through this system,
there are various types of educational institutions. Starting from
formal, informal, and non-formal education.


 





Education
is the main key for a country to excel in global competition.
Education is considered as the most strategic field to realize
national welfare. Intelligent and characterized Human Resources
(HR)
are a prerequisite for the formation of a high civilization. On the
other hand, low human resources will result in a poor civilization
as
well.


 





The
quality of education in Indonesia is not much different from other
developing countries. Although there are some points left behind,
it
does not mean that education in this archipelagic country is not
good. Currently, the government is aggressively reducing the gap
between regions. The term remote area will be omitted. All schools
will be facilitated by the central and local governments. Even with
the zoning system in recent years, there will no longer be such a
thing as a “favorite school”. All public schools have the same
rights and obligations.


 





If a
few years ago, students flocked to choose a school that they
thought
was superior in achievement. Now it's not that easy anymore. For
example, at the elementary school level. Admission of students has
been carried out online. Acceptance of students is carried out by
considering zoning and age. There is no requirement that these
prospective students must come from Kindergarten.


 





Likewise
with the system of admissions students in junior high school.
Zoning
is a major consideration. Not the test scores or the age of the
students. This encourages public schools to pay attention to school
quality in order to provide the best service for the community.
With
this system, all students who register are guaranteed to be able to
attend schools close to where they live. Moreover, with the
existence
of BOS (School Operational Costs) funds, schools are not allowed to
collect fees from their parents. Even if the allocated funds
provided
by the respective schools are insufficient, the "school
committee" not the "teacher" has the right to request
a shortage of funds from the student's parents.


 





The
education system in Indonesia is ranked 3rd as the largest
Education
system in Asia and the 4th largest in the world. As an archipelagic
country separated by oceans, Indonesian teachers must be ready to
be
placed anywhere.


 





When
compared to other countries, the determination of the Indonesian
curriculum is not easy. The reason is, the government must make the
best plans in dealing with thousands of diversity. Apart from being
separated by the sea, Indonesia also has a different cultural
style,
heterogeneous religion, varied livelihoods, and different ways of
life.


 





In
Indonesia, teachers have different positions in society. Society
still views the teacher as a noble profession. There is even the
term
"unsung hero". This statement is very appropriate because
the teacher's task is not only to teach but also to educate
children
to become noble and characterful individuals.


 





All
levels of society have realized that teachers are the most
important
profession because they have to educate the nation's Kusuma
generation. Even today the teaching profession is very popular
among
young people. Many high school graduates enroll in teacher
education
and education programs. The popularity of the education major has
overtaken the medical major. Of the number of applicants who take
the
test, only about 15% are accepted.


 





This
condition is the same as the recruitment of CPNS teachers (Civil
Servant Candidate Teacher). The teacher formation always occupies
the
highest position compared to other formations. This phenomenon does
not only occur in one region but in all regions. This is certainly
very good because the government can get professional teachers
through strict tests. It is wrong to think that Indonesian teachers
only teach for a short duration. The work of a teacher in Indonesia
is actually as long as the working hours of a doctor or a lawyer.
Teachers work hard to prepare materials, teaching materials, media,
determine appropriate learning techniques because each student has
a
different character. Therefore, expertise is needed in carrying out
this profession.


 





Indonesia
has a transparent education system. This means that students and
parents are given freedom of access. Teachers and students have the
right to know their learning outcomes and also have the right to
know
information related to learning. Education is important for the
progress of a nation, to become an advanced nation is certainly the
ideal of every country in the world. Education is the process of
giving birth to a quality future generation. Indonesia is one of
the
developing countries that still have problems in the world of
education. 



 





The
education system in Thailand includes public, private, and
international (as well as private) schools. This system, and its
many
schools, is divided into 3 distinct stages, covering pre-school,
primary, and secondary education, and each stage consists of a
number
of separate levels, just like kindergarten, primary and secondary
schools in other countries. Western countries are divided into
separate years.


 





The
first stage is for children aged 3-6 years and is not mandatory.
Most
preschool institutions offer Kindergarten 1, 2, and 3 levels to
their
students although some only offer the first two levels, with
students
having to transfer to another school to complete Kindergarten 3.
Since preschool is not mandatory, a grading system is used by
individual schools may differ from school to school but this is
usually not a major concern for parents as these values ​​will
not form part of the child's official school records.


 





Primary
education begins at the age of 6 when children in Thailand are
required to start school. The primary school system consists of 6
years or levels (Prathom 1-6), which means that by the time a child
completes their primary education in Thailand, they have reached
the
age of 12. It can further be divided into lower primary schools.
(Prathom 1-3) and upper primary (Prathom 4-6), and in public
schools,
basic education is provided free of charge. In private schools, of
course, there is a fee to be paid, which is usually collected
before
the start of each semester. The school year in Thailand consists of
2
semesters, the first from early May to late September and the
second
from mid-October to late February, with long summer holidays during
March and April.


 





In
addition to the mid-and end-of-year holidays, there are a number of
public and government holidays celebrated by Thai primary schools,
which you should be aware of when making child care arrangements.
In
general, school starts at 8 am and finishes around 4 pm, although
each school may set its own hours, according to its reasons.


 





Most
primary schools employ a standard A-F grading system, which
corresponds to the same grades used in American and British
schools.
However, some schools use a 4-point grading system, from 4 to 1,
with
F for students who fail. In practice, it is very unusual for a
child
to fail a year in Thai school and be detained: under normal
circumstances, children who do not pass a certain year will be
given
the opportunity to retake their year-end exam, after attending
summer
school if necessary.


 





From
the ages of 12-18, children in Thailand attend schools that offer
secondary education, from Matthayom 1-6. These 6 years are divided
into junior and senior secondary education and only the lower part,
i.e. Matthayom 1-3, is compulsory. For Matthayom 4-6, vocational
and
academic pathways are available, the former being an option for
students who fail to achieve the grades required to enter the upper
secondary academic stream. As in Thai primary schools, the grading
system used in secondary schools can be from A-F or from 4-1, with
F
indicating failure in both systems.


 





For
students who achieve passing grades by the end of Matthayom 3 and
wish to continue their academic education through Matthayom 4-6,
elective subjects may be studied in conjunction with core subjects,
as is the case in most Western school systems. Core subjects
studied
in primary and secondary education facilities include Thai,
mathematics, technology, physical education, social sciences, arts,
music, and foreign languages.


 





Colleges
and Universities regulated by the Ministry of Education offer a
wide
variety of academic and vocational programs in Thailand, giving
students the opportunity to earn a BA, BSc, or higher in one of
many
subjects. In addition to public universities, there are also a
number
of private institutions that offer degree programs to paying
students, at fees that are usually much higher than what you'll
find
at a government higher education institution.


 





For
parents who want their child to follow a recognized Western
curriculum, such as that followed in British and North American
schools, there are a number of private international schools in
Bangkok and other countries that provide an option. Although these
schools are also regulated by the Thai government, they are free to
offer foreign curricula to their students and many of them have an
excellent reputation for providing a high standard of education.
The
school is a good choice for expatriate parents who plan to return
to
their home country before their child finishes their education, as
well as for parents who want their child to have the opportunity to
enter a foreign university after finishing high school.


 





In
general, international schools in Thailand have a reputation for
stricter assessments than government schools, meaning that a year's
detention is a real possibility for children who do not enroll.
Therefore, parents who wish to send their children to the best
international schools in Bangkok, Thailand, should be prepared to
support them in their studies and provide all the motivation and
encouragement they need.


 





The
education system in Malaysia recognizes several types of schools,
namely National High School which uses Malay as an introduction,
and
Nationality Type School which uses English, Mandarin, or Tamil as
an
introduction. The formation of the education system is generally
influenced by various things such as socio-cultural factors,
environment, history, and other things. Just like other countries
in
implementing the education system, Malaysia also has considerations
related to implementation objectives, both in the long and short
term. The purpose of an appropriate education system will lead to
the
creation of quality human resources. Without a clear education
system
in a country, the direction and output in the learning process will
only become unclear and gray.


 





Malaysia
is a country that is often the destination of Indonesian students
to
continue their education abroad. Apart from being close to
Indonesia,
education in Malaysia is quite good and has almost the same cost as
education in Indonesia. Not only that, students, especially
international students studying in Malaysia are allowed to work
while
studying. Malaysia also has relatively easy immigration clearance
compared to other countries. These are the reasons why this country
is in great demand by Indonesian citizens (WNI) to continue their
education.


 





Unfortunately,
not everyone who has an interest in continuing their education in
Malaysia knows the education system there, so they have difficulty
adapting during the learning process. In order to avoid such
problems, here is a full review of the education system in Malaysia
that you can know.


 





The
education system in Malaysia is under the authority of the
Malaysian
Ministry of Education. In Malaysia, people can get their education
from government-owned schools or private schools. Although the
system
of government in Malaysia is a kingdom, the kingdom does not have
the
right to determine the curriculum or the way of teaching that is
set.
All authority is regulated by the Malaysian Ministry of Education.
Meanwhile, the rules for education in universities are regulated by
the Malaysian Ministry of Study. Starting from 2003 until now,
Malaysia has established rules for using English as the language of
instruction in universities, especially in certain subjects such as
science and mathematics.


 





Generally,
the length of basic education in Malaysia is the same as in
Indonesia, which is 6 years of education. At the end of the sixth
year, students will take the UPSR (Low School Assessment
Examination). If students pass UPSR, they can continue to high
school
which is divided into 2 levels. Levels 1 to 3 are called Lower
Secondary or Form 1-3, while Levels 4 to 5 are called Upper
Secondary
or Form 4-5 where students are offered specialized programs such as
science, literature, and technology. At Level Six (Form 6) after
Elementary School, students are given 2 choices of programs, namely
Science or Literature, which lasts 1 year and 6 months. The final
exam of this level determines whether or not students enter the
university level, this exam is the STPM General Examination
(Malaysian High School Certificate).


 





Pre-University
Education is further education after secondary education where
students are prepared to enter universities such as Level Six (Form
6), Matriculation, and External Education. The SPM (Malaysian
Lesson
Certificate) exam is held as a condition for admission to this
Pre-University education. Malaysia is familiar with the
Matriculation
program, where graduates from this foundation program will get a
graduation certificate which is only valid at universities in
Malaysia.


 





Malaysia
was the pioneer of the twinning program in the 1980s, in
collaboration with overseas universities in the USA, UK, France,
New
Zealand, Germany, Australia, and other countries. This program is
better known as 2+1, where students after completing 2 years of
domestic learning programs, can continue the following year at
overseas institutions to get a Bachelor's degree.


 





In
addition to the 2+1 program, there are also 3+0 programs from
overseas universities through private institutions located in
Malaysia. In the 3+0 program, foreign universities give permission
and are partners for educational institutions located in the
country
of origin.Like the available Undergraduate programs, the
Postgraduate
program in Malaysia also collaborates with world-renowned
universities so that students can complete their studies in
Malaysia
and then take home a prestigious certificate from well-known
universities in Australia and the UK. This Postgraduate Program
consists of Graduate Diploma (1 year), Master Degree (1-2 years),
and
Doctoral Degree (3-4 years).


 





In
Malaysia, education has undergone an evolution that is in line with
the development and progress of this country. The evolution of this
education is the pre-independence era (before 1957), the
post-independence era (1957-1970), the new economic basic era
(1971-1990), the basic era of state development (1991-2000), and
the
basic era of state insight that continues to this day. . Initially,
education in Malaysia used the Pondok system which was run in
madrasas and religious schools. This school has a more structured
curriculum, scheduled study time, adequate facilities, and
infrastructure. The purpose of the school is to produce high moral
resources. In addition to the boarding school, there is also a
vernacular school that uses the mother tongue in its teaching
system.
The languages spoken include Malay, Chinese, and Tamil.


 





During
the British colonial era, education in Malaysia had
characteristics,
namely the curriculum applied by schools was different from one
another, the location of the school for each ethnic group was
separate, each type of school specifically followed the ethnic
group,
the language of instruction was different, such as Chinese schools
with Mandarin as the language of instruction, and Tamil school in
the
Tamil language. At that time, the colonial system used a
'monitoring
system' where teachers were imported from England and there was an
increase in the quality of schools. Teachers at that time were
given
professional job training and sent to Raffles College.


                    
                    
                

                
            

            
        








